
 

VEHICLE SAFETY/POLLUTION RECALL CAMPAIGN IN JAPAN 

Domestic/Import Vehicles 

RECALL No. Gai-2354 DATE 8.07. 2016 

MANUFACTURER Ford Motor Company 

 (Japanese Importer: Ford Japan Limited) 

 DESCRIPTION OF SAFETY RECALL: Certain 2005 through 2014 model year Mustang vehicles  

built in Flatrock (USA) between April 6th, 2004 through to June 21st,  

2014. 

 DEFECT Our supplier, Takata has determined that the air bag inflator  

propellant wafers in some inflators may experience an alteration over time, 

which could potentially lead to an over-aggressive combustion in the  

event of an airbag deployment.  This potential condition could  

create excessive internal pressure when the airbag is deployed, which could 

result in the body of the inflator rupturing upon deployment  

increasing the risk of injury to occupants. 

Before demonstrating or delivering 2005-2006 Ford GT and 2005-2012 

Mustang vehicles, dealers are to replace the driver airbag inflator and 

return the original inflator for analysis.  This service must be 

performed on all affected vehicles at no charge to the vehicle owner. 

Parts and repair instruction for 2013-2014 Mustang vehicles are expected 

to be available in the 4th quarter of 2016. 

 

  COMMERCIAL MODEL NUMBER OF  

 TYPE NAME YEAR VEHICLE  

   RECALLED   

  Mustang 2007 657  units  

  Mustang 2008 325  units  

  Mustang 2009 132  units  

  Mustang 2010 228  units  

  Mustang 2011 231  units  

  Mustang 2012 280  units  

  Mustang 2013 218  units  

  Mustang 2014 396  units  

      

      

      

      

      

      

TOTAL 2467 units 

                                                         


